
Northern Tasmanian 
Camera Club 

(Est.1889)

What’s 
On 

December 2022 

Next Club Meeting at Lions Club: Tues 13th December at 7.00pm 

Bring a plate of finger food, plus mug for tea or coffee.   

Mole Creek & Mersey River Photo Tour 

A wonderful excursion into the Meander countryside 

Arm River Bridge 
Photo by Steve Whitworth 

Mersey River by Jack Barker 

Spillway at dam at Arm River Bridge 
Photo by Ian Douglas 

Eucalypt tree trunk. 
Photo by Susan Griffith 



December 2022 

2 

2022 Centenary Trophy   

Vote for your favourite at the meeting on Tuesday night 

Mole Creek and Mersey River Photo Tour 

Tour leader John Dare (left) with guys Tom, Ian, 
Shane, and Steve at Lake Parangana.  

Photo by Susan Griffiths 

Susan, Julie, and Denise on the bridge at Lake 
Parangara 

Photo by Steve Whitworth 

Julie and Jack observing one of Julie’s photos at 
Lake Parangana. 

Photo by Rod Oliver 

Rod snapping a photo at lake Parangara 
Photo by Steve Whitworth 

Shane Westley lining up a photo at Lake Rowallan 
Photo by Rod Oliver 

Steve lining up a photo of Lake Rowallan. 
Photo by Rod Oliver 



Novem

Northern Tasmanian Camera Club 

Contact:  Jack Barker Email:  jack.barker88@bigpond.com Mobile:  0408 461 223 

Lake Rowallan  
by three photographers 

Steve Whitworth 

Denise Wilson 

Jack Barker 
≈≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 

“Scot on a Rock “(Ian Douglas). 
Photo by Steve Whitworth 

December Club Meeting 
Tuesday 13th December, 7 pm 

Lions Clubrooms 

• Results of the Robert and Dorothy

Mackrill and Ikin Trophy competitions

• Voting for the Centenary Trophy

• Half time break for a cuppa and a chat

• Bring a plate of finger food

• Bar open

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 

Mole Creek and Mersey River Photo 
Tour 

Nine members gathered at local identity, John Dare’s 
home at Mole Creek on Sunday 27th November for a 
tour of the local countryside. On request from the club 
for a tour of the Mole Creek area, John had developed 
a route and checked out the route after heavy rain and 
flooding in the area during October and November.  

We car-pooled into three cars with John leading the 
way with President Steve, Shane Westley. and 
Denise Wilson advising where to stop for photos. 

Along the way we stopped at Lake Parangana and 
Arm River Bridge. The bright lichen gravel on the 
banks of the river was a spectacular photo 
opportunity.  The native bush and flowers attracted 
the attention of Sue Griffiths and Ian Douglas. 

Onwards to the Mersey White Water Forest Reserve.  
Low water flows and no kayaks meant we had to 
imagine what it would have been like in full flow.  We 
may have a chance to go back when the kayakers are 
competing. 

Last port of call was lake Rowallan and the Lake 
Rowallan Dam.  Before us was Lake Rowallan with 
the dead trees poking up from the water and the 
Western Tiers in the background.  We were treated to 
a demonstration of using filters for scenic 
photography by Steve Whitworth and Shane Westley. 

Then we headed back to John Dare’s home for 
refreshments, bbq lunch and a chat.  It had been a 
wonderful day. 

Our tour leader, John Dare’s contribution to the 
success of the day was exceptional.  John came up 
with route after driving around the area, he checked it 
out after serious flooding, led the group around the 
route, and hosted the party to an end of trip BBQ at 
his place with him as cook. Thank you, John, for a 
superb effort.  The Club is most grateful.    
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